陳樹渠紀念中學 Chan Shu Kui Memorial School

學校涌告編號: S23/24-014

有關體育課事宜

敬啓者:本校強調全人教育,體育科是課程的一部分,中五學生均須上體育課。如 貴子弟 患有任何疾病,根據醫生的判斷需要暫時或長期豁免上體育課,敬請向本校提出申請,並附 上註冊醫生證明書。若發現 貴子弟健康狀況有任何改變,祈請立即通知校方。

至於體育服方面,為學生訂購時,請家長留意,款式及顏色須符合學校的規定(請參 閱學校手冊及網頁 www.cskms.edu.hk\常用連結\校服式樣),並請留意下列各項:

- 標準夏季體育服包括短袖T恤及運動長褲,運動短褲只限上體育課時穿著; 1.
- 標準冬季體育服包括短袖 T 愉、運動長褲及運動外套,運動短褲只限上體育課時穿著; 2.
- 學牛只准在上體育課當天穿著體育服回校,其他上課日子必須穿著整齊校服(參加指定 3. 的課外活動除外)。

另外,為讓學生可在正規的籃球場、排球場及足球場學習相關的球類運動技巧,以及有 較寬廣的空間進行各樣體育活動和比賽,本校體育科向來因應課程的需要,使用學校操場或 預訂康文署轄下可供全港學校借用的場地作為體育課的上課場地。

如有查詢,請致電 2380 0241 與本校體育科周楚孝老師聯絡。

此致

各位家長



2023年9月1日

陳樹渠紀念中學

Chan Shu Kui Memorial School

School Circular No.: S23/24 - 014

To: All Parents

1 September 2023

Matters Regarding Physical Education Lessons

Our School places great emphasis on students' whole person development. With Physical Education lesson being an important part of this, all F.5 students must attend regular P.E. lessons. If your child has any illnesses or injuries that, according to his / her doctor's diagnosis, prevent him / her from attending the lessons, please apply for exemption with the doctor's certificate. If your child's health condition changes in any time during the year, please inform the School immediately.

Regarding students' P.E. uniform, please pay attention to the style and colour as specified in the student handbook or on the school website(http://www.cskms.edu.hk/info/UniformWEB/UniformFrameset.htm) when you order P.E. uniform for your child. Please note the following:

- 1. Summer P.E. uniform includes a short-sleeved T-shirt and a pair of track pants. P.E. shorts can only be worn during P.E. lessons.
- 2. Winter P.E. uniform includes a short-sleeved T-shirt, a pair of track pants and a jacket. P.E. shorts can only be worn during P.E. lessons.
- 3. P.E. uniform can only be worn on the days students have P.E. lessons, or on the days students have special extra-curricular activities. Proper uniform must be worn on all other days.

To ensure that students have the opportunity to learn the skills of different ball games in full-size courts and have more space for different sport activities and competitions, the School may use the School playground or the LCSD playground for P.E. lessons.

For enquires, parents are welcome to contact Mr. CHOW Chor Hau, the Head of Physical Education Department, at 23800241.

Thank you very much for your attention.

WI MEMORIAL OF PRINCE PRINCE

Dr. CHIU Cheung Ki Principal